December 15, 1932

Mr. A. McG. Beede Fort Yates, North Dakota

Dear Mr. Beede:

When my book Sitting Bull appeared, I asked my publisher to send you a copy with my compliments. I trust you have it. I followed your instructions to quote you "the least possible" but could not refrain from listing your book in the Bibliography and your name in the Acknowledgements.

I originally intended the book to appear in two volumes but the depression made it necessary to cut the manuscript in two to my great regret. I shall be very happy to have your comments.

Yours cordially,

W. S. Campbell

WSC: FB